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BRADMORE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Residents’ Meeting held on Thursday 12th May 2022 at 7.30pm in Bradmore Community Hall
Present: 

Cllr J Nathanson (Chair)




Cllr J Aspin

Cllr P Crompton






Cllr S Shipman














R Hague (Clerk)






L Taylor (Veolia)
5 Members of the public

Apologies: 
Cllr F Cattell, Cllr P Gibbs and Borough and County Councillor R Adair. 
1

WELCOME AND INTRODUCTION

Cllr Nathanson welcomed L Taylor,  Councillors and members of the public to the meeting.
2

PARISH COUNCIL’S REPORT FOR 2021/22

Cllr Nathanson: Over the last twelve months we have been able to regain some normality and hold meetings in person once more. 
The highlights of the past 12 months include:

The new village website going live, there is still some tweaking to do with the older content but the new website meets all the accessibility requirements.

The bench on Loughborough Road and Syd’s bench were refurbished in May 2021, alongside the noticeboards on the side of Stafford House in March 2022.

The Parish Council has had to consider several planning matters which have been both complex and sensitive, evoking a lot of feeling in the village. 

A traffic survey was conducted on Loughborough Road which confirmed that the 85 centile average speed was in excess of 45 mph. NCC have put forward the location to Nottinghamshire Police for the mobile speed enforcement vehicle. Loughborough Road is due to have the speed limit reduced to 30mph later this year.
Thank Yous

· Thank you to the residents who maintain the village flower bed and area around the bed.
· Thank you to the residents who help at our litter pick events and to those who carry out regular litter picks outside of these days.

· Thank you to the residents who put up and decorate the village Christmas tree and take it down again in January.

· Thank you to the resident who has given up his time to transfer the content from the old website to the new website and liaised with the new provider on behalf of the Parish Council.

· Thank you to the resident who helps with the footpaths and strims the grass around Syd’s bench.

· Thank you to the resident who carries out weekly checks on the defibrillator.

R Hague:

Finance:

During 2021/22 the Parish Council received a total income of £3646.52 and incurred expenditure of £3794.69 leaving a closing bank balance of £3981.67. The Parish Council has budgeted for a deficit for the last 2 years and with expected cost of living increases the decision was made to increase the precept to £4000 for 2022/23. This is a 17.8% increase which sounds a lot, but in monetary terms represents a £3.48 increase on a band D property over the year.
We were fortunate to welcome two new councillors to the Parish Council in 2021/22, Councillor Shipman who rejoined the Council late 2021 and Councillor Crompton who joined in March 2022. Sadly, following the resignation from Councillor Curran there is still one vacancy to fill. If you know of anyone who may be interested please contact the clerk or one of the councillors. I’d like to take the opportunity to thank Councillor Curran for the time and dedication she put into her role as councillor over a number of years and then as chair over the past 3 years.
I’d like to take the opportunity to personally thank all the councillors for the time and commitment they put into their voluntary roles, it’s not an easy job and there are a lot of restrictions on what the Parish Council can actually do, but each and every one of the councillors tries to do what they can to make the village the best place it can be. 
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3
APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM LAST MEETING ON 5TH MAY 2021
The minutes of the last meeting were accepted and signed by Cllr Nathanson as a true and accurate representation of the meeting.
4

RECYCLING PRESENTATION ON BEHALF OF VEOLIA – “LESLEY TAYLOR TALKS RUBBISH”
Veolia operate a recycling sorting centre in Mansfield. The purpose of the site is to separate the different types of recycling and reduce/prevent contamination, currently between 10-20% of recycled items are classed as contamination, this may be because they are dirty/contaminated with food or they may not be recyclable at all. From this site the sorted materials are baled up and shipped to recyclers.
Paper and card account for 50% of recycled items, these can be recycled three or four times over which saves a large number of tree as it takes 17 trees to make one tonne of paper. Paper items which cannot be recycled include pizza boxes (food contamination), shredded paper (jams the sorting machines) and wrapping paper which is plastic coated or glittery (mixed material).

Metal can be recycled indefinitely, it is 95% quicker and cheaper to use recycled metal rather than raw metal. Food cans, drink cans and spray cans can all be recycled. Aluminium foil cannot be recycled as it would likely be contaminated and also when heated in the furnace would disappear to nothing. 
Plastic is the problem material which needs to be handled correctly. Less than 50% of plastic bottles which could be recycled are recycled by UK households. In Norway the recycling rate is as high as 95%, with financial incentives for returning plastic bottles. Fossil fuels are used to create plastic bottles, with almost a quarter of the volume of the bottle in oil needed to make each bottle.
All plastic is recyclable, however in some cases the energy costs in doing so is too great. Thin plastic such as carrier bags, bubble wrap and crisp packets cannot be widely recycled and should be placed in a general waste bin. Where carrier bags are recycled they are often reused as aggregate for roads. Nottinghamshire County Council do not collect plastic punnets or food trays as they are often made of varying qualities of plastic which cannot easily be sorted by machine. Tetra paks cannot be widely recycled as they are made of mixed materials. Essentially three plastic items can be recycled: any household plastic bottle, butter and margarine tubs and yoghurt pots (no lids).

Group visits to the Veolia sorting centre in Mansfield can be arranged. Veolia also has a funding scheme open to applications for grants up to £1000, the closing date being 10th June 2022.

5

OPEN SESSION

A resident asked what was happening with Loughborough Road – the 30mph speed limit will be introduced when work on the roundabout at the Pendock Lane junction was completed. The poor condition of the road was noted, it is also due to be resurfaced in the 2023/24 financial year. 
The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Thursday 21st July 2022 in Bradmore Community Hall.

The meeting closed at 8.47pm.
Signed:
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